
May 8, 2025 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Donna J. Brown 
Clerk of the Council 

FROM: Sherri Conner, Acting Division Chief 
Development Review Division 

SUBJECT: Notification of Recommendation for Certification of Nonconforming Use 

Permit Application Number: 00558-2024-U 

Specific Use(s): Auto Towing Establishment 

Location of Property: 6313 Rhode Island Ave. 
Riverdale 

Current Zone(s): M-U-TC

Sign Posting Date: April 4, 2025 

Reason for Certification:          Certification of existing auto towing station 
is required pursuant to 2004 Riverdale Park 
Mixed-Use Town Center Zone Development 
Plan which rezoned the property from I-1 
to M-UTC 

This is to advise that the above-captioned permit application relating to certification 
of a nonconforming use was accepted on October 15, 2024, is currently pending, and is 
reviewed pursuant to the prior Zoning Ordinance pursuant to Section 27-1703(a) of the 
current Zoning Ordinance.  It has been found to fulfill the requirements of the prior Zoning 
Ordinance for administrative certification of the use in question and no request for the 
Planning Board to conduct a public hearing was received within the time period specified on 
the public notice sign.  Therefore, we are recommending that the use be certified as 
nonconforming. 



 
 Pursuant to Section 27-244(e) of the prior Zoning Ordinance (as amended by CB-78-
1991), the District Council has the option of reviewing this recommendation, provided it 
votes to do so within 30 days of receipt of the recommendation.  If you advise us that the 
Council has not elected to review this recommendation after expiration of the 30-day period, 
we will certify this use as nonconforming and transmit that action to the Department of 
Environmental Resources, so that the permit may be issued. 
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